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Saturday, October 04, 2014 
 
 
Dear Parents & Alumni, 
 
I promised to keep you informed about reports of sexual misconduct dating back several decades at St. 
Mary's International School.  After my recent communications, I heard from several alumni who shared 
stories of abuse. 
 
It is very distressing to hear these accounts, and I am in the process of identifying a panel to conduct an 
inquiry into reported incidents. When that process is complete, I will report the results back to our 
community. 
 
Beyond that, the primary focus is making sure there are appropriate policies, procedures and training in 
place to ensure our students' safety. 
 
I want to make sure something like this never happens again. 
 
I want to express my gratitude to everyone who wrote or reached out to us in some way. I hope you 
will join me in praying for those who have come forward, and let me know if you have any questions or 
concerns about this matter. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Saburo Kagei 

Headmaster 


